Water and Sewer Committee Meeting
October 17, 2019
11:00 a.m.

The following were in attendance: Bob Sandifer, Chairman, Jody Kleckley, Bob Renner, and Lou
Rasmussen, Committee Members. Also in attendance were Town Administrator Iris Hill, Patrick Zemp,
Utilities Director, Arnold Ellison, Town Consultant and Brandon Campbell, Project Manager, of Wharton
Smith. Committee Member Laurie Sanders was absent.

Chairman Sandifer called the meeting to order.

Jody Kleckley moved to approve the minutes of the August 22, 2019 Water and Sewer Committee,
seconded by Lou Rasmussen and approved 4 — 0.

Brandon Campbell, Project Manager, passed out updated Long Lead Delivery Tracking and RO WTP
Building Milestones schedules.

Members of the South Carolina Department of Health and Environmental Control came for a site tour and
walk through on October 10™. One of the attendees will be back to do the final inspection. Currently
waterproofing is being applied to the building and the hardie plank will be put up in the next two weeks.
Arnold Ellison told the Committee that nothing had delayed the construction of the plant. The evacuation
due to Hurricane Dorian did cause a minor setback, which was corrected later in the month.

A question was posed concerning the permit applied for after the fact. Mr. Campbell assured Committee
members this permit did not delay the project in any way.

Lou Rasmussen moved to adjourn the meeting, seconded by Jody Kleckley and approved 4 — 0. The next
meeting will be November 21, 2019 at 11:00 a.m.

APPROVED BY THE WATER AND SEWER COMMITTEE

Deborah Hargis, Municipal Clerk
January 23, 2020




